Baha'i Centre, 103 Earls Court Road, W.8.

ASMÁ', 'IZZAT, MASHÍYYAT 109

September 1952

"Immerse yourselves in the ocean of My words, that ye may unravel its secrets, and discover all the pearls of wisdom that lie hid in its depths."

(Bahá'u'llah)

TWO IMPORTANT EVENTS IN SEPTEMBER

Friday, September 19th, 7.30 p.m.

at the Centre

UNITY FEAST AND VISIT OF

MADAME LAURA DREYFUS-BARNEY

(Compiler of "Some Answered Questions")

Friday, September 26th, 7 p.m. at The Alliance Hall, Palmer Street,
Westminster, S.W.l. (St. James's Park Station)

COMMEMORATION OF THE CENTENARY OF THE
MARTYRDOM OF TAHIRIH

Nineteen-Day Feasts Feast of 'Izzat (Might) - Monday, September 7th, 7.30 p.m. Hosts: Dr. and Mrs. Ramzi

Feast of Mashiyyat (Will) - Saturday, September 26th,
Host: Mr. S. Sitarih 3.30 p.m.

Other Meetings Every MONDAY, 7.30 p.m. Discussion Circle (Questions, Study, Discussion)

Every THURSDAY, 7.30 p.m. Teaching Meeting (Varied Programme: Readings, Speakers)

4th Sunday in the Month, 4 p.m.

DEVOTIONAL MEETING

No. 170

OUR COMMUNITY

Dr. and Mrs. Samandari have moved to Wakefield. With Mrs. Samandari's departure, a vacancy occurs in the Spiritual Assembly, and a bye-election will be held. We are also without a Secretary, for the time being.

Here is a message they have sent to us:

"To our very dear Baha'i Friends of London:

"We are so sad to leave you and sadder still not to see you to say good-bye. We shall never forget the happy days spent in London. We shall miss you all very much, and also the opportunity of meeting so many wonderful visitors to London. Those of you who have never lived in a small or remote community may not fully appreciate the special bounty of the London Community. All the visitors to this country come through London. We urge you not to miss the opportunity of meeting all these dear friends whenever you can. The Nineteen-Day Feast is often enriched by their presence. Deepest thanks for all your kindness and love.

"Warmest Baha'i greetings and love,

"From Mehdi and Ursula."

We shall also miss them very much. Their addresses are:

Dr. M. Samandari, The General Hospital, Park Lodge Lane, Wakefield, Yorks. Mrs. U. Samandari, c/o Mrs. MacAlevey, 33 Carr Lane, Sandal. Wakefield.

The following friends have also left London:

Mr. Cyrus Mansuri Mr. Ahmad Rafiyi Miss Pari Anvar

Miss Pari Khamsi Mr. M. Anvar Mr. A. Janti

We send them all our love and best wishes.

A most loving welcome to Miss Marina Nazar (Youth) on her declaration of faith.

We also welcome back to London Miss J. Kranen and Mrs. L. Mohtadi.

We have been most happy to meet Mrs. Rouhani of Tihran, who had come here for medical treatment.

LONDON BAHÁ'Í FUND URGENTLY NEEDS YOUR INCREASED SUPPORT